LTPOA Meeting Minutes

June 10, 2008
The meeting opened at 7:03 p.m. with the following board members present:

Janet Hirsch, Ron Sansone, Pat Harting, Marilyn Meyer, Larry Kimmel and Joe Hejnal.
President Sansone asked for a motion to accept the May minutes which had been posted on the web-site. Motion made by Janet Hirsch, seconded by Marilyn Meyer, motion passed.
Presidents Report
President Sansone began the meeting by thanking everyone for helping with the clean up of the maintenance yard and the shed.  All the old scrap iron has been removed together with the trucks.  He said that all that remained was a little bit of debris.  He said that if you get a chance to look at it you will see how nice it looks.  He reported that new poles had been put in and wire would be strung shortly.  He said that the beach area had been cleaned up and a lot of the debris had been burned.  He said that about 15, 16 people had participated.  He thanked all those involve 
Treasurers Report
Marilyn Meyer, Treasurer, reported the following for May: 
Cash Inflow:
Silt removal





  50.00
Gate Passes





  35.00

Bank Account Interests


             20.36
TOTAL CASH INFLOW

                      105.36
Cash Outflow:

Bobcat Payment



         1,166.20

Payroll




 
 670.80

MO Dept. of Revenue                                            24.00

MO Div of Employment Security                          216.00

US Treasury – 941 Quarterly                               547.20

Legal Quarterly                                                  1,492.50

Columbia Insurance Quarterly                           1,094.75

Home Service Oil - Bobcat                                   641.61

McLaren Grading                                             10,000.00

Asphalt Patch                                                         28.00
Portable Toilet                                                        90.00

Tree Removal                                                       150.00

Newsletter Postage                                                87.12

MO Lawyers Media – Sewer Ad                             31.50

Utilities                                                                  136.67

TOTAL CASH OUTFLOW


        16,349.95
Checking Account Balance


           4,571.11
Millennium Account Balance

           9,862.29
Total Cash on Hand



         14,433.40
Marilyn reported that there are 2 delinquent special assessments

due from last year for a total of $310.

For the current year there are 2 delinquent special assessments 

due for a total of $630.

Motion made by Larry Kimmel seconded by Joe Hejnal to accept the treasurer’s report, motion carried.

Marilyn presented the following bills for payment:  
Rock for hydrant driveway                                       298.50
Portable Toilet                                                            90.00

Stamps for treasurer                                                  16.97

Plus

July 1 Assessment letter postage

Grass mowing                                                          305.00
Motion made by Janet Hirsch seconded by Joe Hejnal to pay the above bills.  Motion carried.

Finance Committee
Janet Hirsch reported that the committee would be going to the bank to get a line of credit established to facilitate a loan for the dam repair.

Security
Larry Kimmel reported that volunteers are needed for the patrol boat or people who could run in their boats with the appropriate flags.   He said that there have already been quite a few people not abiding by the rules, especially after dark.  These seem to be repeat offenders who were sent letters last year so they are continuing to thumb their nose at everyone who does abide by the rules.  They do not appear to care for anyone else or for safety on the water. Itt is very unfortunate so we need volunteers to man the boat.  Larry reported that the patrol will be put in the water by tomorrow.  He suggested that everyone who had helped with the patrol boat in the past be contacted.  Morris Salee volunteered to make the phone calls.  The boat will be moored in front of Ron Sansone’s property.  The problem of people coming in who should not be, with people  fishing who should not be fishing at all and boats with either no numbering or wrong numbers being displayed.  Larry again suggested issuing violation warnings with the third warning being to come before and get a monetary fine.  
This coming Saturday the LTIA is having its Boat Poker and we will certainly be watching for violators.  As a way of getting the boating rules and regulations out to everyone, they will be put in the assessment letter which will be mailed at the beginning of July.  It was suggested that the board contact the police department to ask advice on exactly what power they have and what can be done to control the violations.  If possible we will also try to get someone from the Sheriff’s Department to speak at one of our meetings.  Most violations can be classified as disturbing the peace and or destroying personal/public property and the police department will come to the lake to investigate these types of problems.  There is also a growing concern over the use of ATV and the lack of control or concern for other lake residents shown by many of the riders.  This will also have to be looked into.  ATVs like boats need to be stickered and those without stickers will be asked to leave the lake.  

The board will also look into adjusting the budget for the security guard so that he will be more visible during the summer months and on the weekends.   The possibility of hiring a private security company or an off duty police officer is also being investigated.

Communications 
Janet Hirsch said that June 20 was the deadline for the next newsletter.
Building Director:

Larry Kimmel  reported the following requests for building permits

K32-33 – Daryl Frauenfelder

The initial permit for digging out the cove included a new sea wall. Mr. Frauenfelder has now separated the two.  

M21-22 – Larry Kimmel

Repair of storage building

A9-11 – Tim Lane

Driveway repair and fence along the path adjacent to A11, plus addition of maintenance area on the side of the house.

A14-15 – Scantlin

Playhouse – A letter was sent to Ms. Scantlin requesting her to appear before the board as no lake permit has been issued for the construction of the playhouse.  The county issued a permit but legal action will be taken if she does not respond.

It is not necessary to get a permit to build a rock seawall.

Motion made by Larry Kimmel seconded by Janet Hirsch to issue permits for all of the above except A14-15.  Motion carried.

Driveways – Meramec Paving has been told to contact all those residents who still need to get their driveway paved.  Meramec Paving is still honoring their original price both for the driveways and road repair.  If you have paid for your paving and have not received a receipt of a waiver of lien from them please contact them and ask them to send you them.

Maintenance   

We will be working on the truck this month, getting it sandblasted and then painted, the salt during the winter months is had on it.  After a discussion on whether or not to get the truck licensed, a motion was made by Janet Hirsch, seconded by Joe Hejnal to get plates for it.  

President Sansone explained the plans for the maintenance shed.  He said that bids were being sought to erect walls and a roof on the 20’ x 60’ concrete foundation so that the trucks and equipment could be stored out of the weather.  A salt bin would be built at the end of the building so that the salt could also be stored covered.  The old sheds would be torn down.  If anyone would like to bid on the project please contact Ron.  He also explained the plans for the entrance gate.  This and the old fence would be torn down and a new one constructed from the building all the way to the creek.  This would open up this area and make it look neat.  There was also discussion about construction of a road behind the pump house.  Ron especially thanked the Fishing Club for all of their help with getting the cans out on time and helping with the large clean up job in the maintenance yard.

Web Site 
Janet Hirsch reported nothing new had been with the site this month.

Dam Committee

Rich Hirsch reported on the progress of the dam repair.  See separate report.

Old Business
Complaints are still being received regarding the situation on Lakemont where the dirt pile on I78-80 (Cobb) is now filling the ditches and causing problems with water drainage.    The building director will go and talk to the resident concerning this dangerous problem.

Another problem with water is occurring at the corner of lots M50-63 (Ricotta) because there is no culvert and water covers the road at this location too.  This will also be addressed by the building director.

The concerns voiced by Mike Higgins regarding the silt removal and sea wall construction in his cove appears to have been resolved following a letter written to the board by Daryl Frauenfelder addressing all points of concern and explaining the solutions.

New Business
The water willow has come back, in some locations much more than last year.  This is not welcome by many residents who object very strongly at having it in front of their property.  A licensed person will be needed to eradicate it.

There was a request to change the 40 hp restriction on power boats to 50 hp for various reasons, water skiing, purchase of a new ‘package’ deal where the engine is 50 hp.  The size of boats also needs to be looked into.  From the results of the opinion survey conducted last year, this request came in second from the last with a very definite no from the majority of lake residents.  The matter was tabled for further discussion at a later date.

There was a complaint that the ditches were not being kept clean.  President Sansone said that he would try to address as many of these as possible.

Election 
This will be held following the general meeting on June 21st.  There are three candidates for the open positions: Russ Wilner, Marilyn Meyer and Ann Schotzman.

There being no further business a motion was made by Larry Kimmel seconded by Joe Hejnal to adjourn.  The meeting concluded at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:

Pat Harting

Secretary
